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Dear Parents, Staff and Students,  

This week has definitely been an exiting 

one. It was great to see the installation of 

our playground shade structures com-

mence this morning. The process will 

take approximately two weeks to     

complete, allowing ten days for        

foundations around the posts to set prior 

to the sails going up. Unfortunately the 

playgrounds will be fenced off  through-

out this period.  

 

Visitors 

Toady we also had a visit by Senator 

James Patterson who provided our Year 

5/6 students  with an insight into life as 

parliamentarian.  

Essendon players Craig Bird, Jake long 

and Conor  McKenna visited our Year 4 

students to pass on some of their experi-

ences and practice drills. We thank Sen-

ator Patterson and the players for taking 

the time to visit us.  

 

PERSONAL SAFETY &      

STRANGER DANGER 

It is important that families and commu-

nity groups, such as schools, constantly 

remind children of the risks of being 

approached by strangers who may offer 

them a ride or lollies if they come with 

them.  This is often referred to as 

‘Stranger Danger.’ 

 

Following an incident in another part of 

Sunbury earlier this week  staff have  

been reinforcing Stranger Danger aware-

ness. 

 

We ask all families to regularly  support 

their child’s understanding on this sub-

ject. 

Stranger Danger’ is better referred to as 

a small part of teaching children       

protective behaviours as 85 per cent of 

danger or abuse to children occurs with 

someone known to the child or trusted 

by the child. The Protective Behaviours      

Organisations have undertaken work for 

many years to protect children from all 

dangers, and help them to be safe in all 

environments. As such protective      

behaviour should focus on stranger dan-

ger, predators, relatives or friends and 

Internet or online risks. 

 

The aim is to teach children to be safe, 

to be aware of predatory strangers, and 

to be self protective. Teaching           

protective behaviours or ‘stranger dan-

ger’ is a delicate balance of raising 

awareness, without unnecessarily 

alarming children, or paralysing them 

with fear. It is equally important to   

emphasise that the majority of adults 

are caring, loving and responsible–not 

‘bad people’, to globally fear. 

 

As such, a typical child response that a 

stranger is a nasty, bad person shows 

their immature naivety or lack of under-

standing. A typical predator will likely 

be dressed in friendly clothes, be funny 

or ingratiating, and more likely nice, 

enticing, or bearing treats and offers. A 

stranger is any person that they do not 

know.  

 

On page two we have included ideas for 
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IMPORTANAT DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 10th March: School Assembly 

Monday 13th March: PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 14th March: 3-6 House Athletics & PTA meeting 6pm  

Wednesday 15th March: Regional Swimming 

Friday 17th March: Whole School Anti-bullying Day 

Saturday 18th March: Sunbury Sunfest Parade 

Contact Us:  

McEwen Drive 
PO Box 220 
Sunbury Vic 3429 
(03)9744 4566 
E-mail:  
kismet.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
http://kismetparkps. vic.edu.au 

talking to your child about their person-

al safety.  

 

BUILDING WORKS 

This morning we had a further meeting 

with Department of Education repre-

sentatives and our architects to discuss 

the most effective way to use the 

maintenance and upgrade  funds an-

nounced last year. 

  

While this has been a lengthy and some-

what drawn out process it is vital that  

the project provides maximum ongoing 

benefit to our community of students, 

staff and families. We 

hope to be in a position 

to share details soon.  

 

 

JAPANESE 

HOMESTAY VISIT  

Monday 21st -Sunday 28th August 

(TBC)  

Following last year’s successful visit, 

we have once again been offered the 

opportunity to be visited by a group of 

students from Tokyo. Prior to confirm-

ing this visit we are looking for families 

who are     interested in caring for our 

visitors in their home during their stay. 

There will be a homestay payment to 

assist families with the cost of caring for 

our visitors. The amount is still to be 

confirmed, but should be $180 -$200 

per student. 

If you are interested in having 1,2 or 3 

visiting students staying with your fami-

ly please send a note to the office or 

speak with Anderson Sensei for further         

information.   
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What to tell your child about a stranger: 

 Tell your child not to listen to or be near a stranger–rather to move away or back inside. 

 Tell your child to never ever go with a stranger–no matter what the stranger says. 

 Share a code word with your child that is easy for them to remember and assure them that only a trusted adult will know the code word that you both 

share. 

 Tell your child that strangers may make up sad stories, like looking for a lost pet, needing help with a sick child, or needing directions. 

 Tell your child that strangers may offer treats, gifts or lollies for ‘helping’. 

 Have your child make sure an adult they trust knows where they are at all times 

 Encourage your child if they have to walk by themselves somewhere to walk near busier roads/streets 

 If ever frightened tell your child to go into a ‘safe place’ like a shop, police station or school and NEVER get into a car with someone they don’t know. 

Practice makes perfect 

Having explained ‘stranger danger’ or protective behaviour you might breathe a big sigh of relief. However, let’s not relax just yet. Research shows that kids 
often can quote what mum or dad said very well, but when placed in the situation, they more often still give in. At home, role play certain situations with your 
child, such as pretending mum is sick and that a new person needs to take them home. Role play or practice a variety of strategies or other scenarios. Try a 
test in a safe environment at home, such as an unfamiliar friend at the front door trying to entice them outside to look at a sick, cute rabbit. Research shows 

that kids often ‘forget’ after a period of time. Thus a yearly family refresher course is very worthwhile. 

Active, protective behaviour 

 Teach your child never to wander off or go out of sight. 

 Teach your child to always walk with and stay with friends–to never go alone. 

 Teach and practice saying NO loudly and repeatedly, if they are unsure. 

 Teach your child to yell HELP, as loudly and repeatedly as possible, until they are heard. Predators hate noise and attention. 

 Teach your child to find a safe adult (a policeman or a mum with a stroller) or a safe spot (if they are fearful) such as a school, shop or safety sign. Howev-

er, don’t tell your child that all uniforms are safe as some predators may be wearing a uniform. 

A healthy balance 

 Assure your child that most adults are loving, caring and trustworthy. 

 Discuss good, safe and friendly people in the world, to avoid fear of all adults. 

 Remind your child of helpful adults, like firemen, teachers, police, doctors, etc. 

 Remind your child of ‘good’ adults in their world, who can be trusted. 

 Protect them from over exposure to graphic news stories. 

Telling 

Encourage your child to ‘tell’ if they even think they came across a stranger. 

Encourage your child to ‘tell’ if they felt scared, unsure or uncomfortable (‘yucky’ with any adult). 

Affirm that you will be happy and praise them for ‘telling’–that they won’t be in trouble. 

Affirm that you will listen and believe them. 

Basic protective safety for parents 

 Always know where your children are. 

 Keep your kids within your sight or supervision. 

 Be alert to other people around you, but not paranoid. 

 Be alert to Internet threats–research shows predators are increasingly luring more mature children through the Internet, such as online, through forums, 

chat lines, and message systems. 

 Always keep young children’s computers within your vision (not in their bedrooms), and under your supervision. 

 Install a ‘Net-Nanny’ or Parental Control Software program on your computer. 

 Teach your child to never ever give out personal or private information. 

Non stranger danger 

Be alert to behaviour or interaction, from a relative or friend, that makes you or your child feel uncomfortable. 
Explain to your child, in age appropriate terms, where touching is not okay, such as touching mouths and areas covered by their swimming costumes.    
 Be alert to overly ingratiating or endearing behaviour that can lead to separation of child and parent. 
Listen openly at any time your child ‘tells’ about feeling uncomfortable or ‘yucky’. 
Avoid blaming or being judgmental if your child ‘tells’. Be alert for a combination of warning signs of potential danger–the greatest indicator is a change in 
several behaviours. But be aware that these are only warning signs–they may indicate other concerns: a return to bedwetting, nightmares or disturbed sleep 
sudden onset of phobias, such as fear of leaving house or fear of dark increase in anxiety, withdrawal or mood swings at unusual times any genital bruising, 
unusual genital discomfort or repetitive urinary tract infections torn or missing under garments unusual aggression and/or violent or explicit drawings self 
harming or secretive, inappropriate behavior resistance to being left with a previously trusted or liked adult. 
Finally, keep ‘danger’ in balance. While being alert and pro-active with protective behaviours, remember that a child’s world is full of safe, wonderful and posi-
tive events. 
 
FIVE FAMILY TIPS TO SHARE 
1.When you can, stay with a friend. Even if you have a fight with your mate, don’t go off alone. 
2. Be observant. Notice who’s around you and what they’re doing. 
3. Have a family password. Something like your favourite food – lasagne, for example. If a person says they are meant to pick you up, test them on the pass-
word. 
4. With your parents, make a list of 5 adults you trust. If you ever feel uneasy about anybody or anything, tell one of these people and know you won’t get into 
trouble. If you feel you’re not being listened to, try someone else. 
5. Don’t share information about yourself, like your hobbies or the name of your school with people you don’t know, online or in real life. 
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Student Well-being and Engagement 

PC Heidi Carr 

PJ Kade Cusack 

PL Isis Miskelly  

1G Jack Treweek 

1M Oscar Goldsworthy  

1T Laneah Macasaddu 

1/2H Ellie Hulme 

2A Siena Dowdy 

2G Ben Reynolds 

3/4M Michaela Bench 

3C Amelia Macasaddu 

3W Alyysa Carpenter 

4A Tayden Moore-Matthews 

4B Ella Woods 

4S Jeremy Martin 

5/6A Harmony Faltiska 

5/6B Rayden McPherson 

5/6L Olivia Hogg 

5/6O Lucas Pumpa 

Congratulations to the following students who were 

awarded ribbons for CONFIDENCE 

You Can DO It   
Parenting Ideas for ‘Raising  

Exceptional Kids’  
by Michael Grose 

Getting kids to school  
ON TIME! 

Missing a few minutes each day may not seem like a big deal but 
your child may be missing more than you realise if he or she is 

continually late. 
(Published by Michael Grose Presentations. All rights reserved) 

 

 άCome on Jack! Get a move on. School starts in ten minutes 
and youóre not even dressed yet!ớ  
If this scenario sounds familiar then you are not alone. Anec-
dotal evidence sug-gests that getting children to school or pre 
school on time can be one of the most difficult tasks for par-
ents. Missing a few minutes each day may not seem like a 
big deal but your child may be missing more than you realise 
if he or she is continually late. Current research shows that 
mornings for most children are the most productive time of 
the day with 10.00am the peak period for productivity. When 
children ar-rive late and take time to settle as they inevitably 
do precious minutes are lost. A child who is fifteen minutes 
late to school each day misses one week of school every 
year. How can you get your dawdling kids out the door with-
out yelling yourself hoarse? Here are a few techniques and 
ideas for you to try to get your punctually-challenged children 
to school on  
time:  

ᾜ Establish a morning routine.  
Make sure your children know what is expected of them in the 
morning, and also what you will do. Resist nagging but be 
willing to take them to school even if they havenót fully pre-
pared for the day.  

ᾜ Identify and remove distractions such as television. If 

the children are regu-lar watchers before school change the 
routine and keep the TV off. It should only be turned on when 
children are completely ready for school. 

 ᾜ Teach some of the basics of time management. The 
average adult under-estimates by about 25 per cent the time 
it takes to do various jobs. Make sure you have realistic time 
estimates and stop packing so much into the time you allo-
cate. Encourage older children to estimate how long it takes 
to do activities such as getting ready in the morning. Then 
they can measure the time taken to do these tasks and com-
pare their estimates with real time.  

ᾜ Arrive at school ten minutes early. Plan to arrive at 
school early rather than be there on time. This idea works 
well for perpetual latecomers, whether young or old.  

ᾜ Model a good routine. Itós pointless expecting children to 
be organised in the morning if you are in a muddle yourself. 
Set a good example by being as methodi-cal as possible and 
avoid sleeping in unless your children are so organised that 
they get you breakfast in bed. And pigs might fly as well!  
For more ideas, support and advice for all your parenting 

challenges visit: www.parentingideas.com.au 
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Harmony Day- Everyone Belongs  

Tuesday 21st March ð Kismet Park Primary School students 
will spend the afternoon involved in activities about har-
mony, diversity and respect for all people. Please wear a 
splash of orange for this day to symbolise Harmony Day.  

Volunteers for our Fete. 
 In order to go ahead with our fete this year we need the help from you. 

Thank you to everyone who has already put their names down to help out. 

 We need another 10 helpers for stalls assistance and an extra 10 to help with set up. 

DADSΧΦΦ 

Any keen dads out there willing to lend a hand assembling marques, tables etc, please fill out the volunteer slip below 

and drop into our office.  Your help would be greatly appreciated. 

The National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence Bullying is never okay!  

Friday 17th March - Kismet Park Primary School students will spend this whole day involved in Anti-Bullying activi-

ties. Activities will revolve around the definition of bullying, tips and strategies to deal with bullying, cyber bully-

ing and active bystanders. Please wear a splash of orange for this day. 

2017 Country Fair Fete Volunteers Form  

Name:                       

ChildŚs Name & Grade:                  

Contact No:                      

I am able to assist ŕ Times Available:               

I am happy to receive a call from the Volunteer Co -ordinator:  Yes /  No 

I am able to assist with packing up on the night (7:30pm till finish):  Yes       /          No 

Weekly recap 

Last week at Before and After School care we had art week! We discovered a way to 
play with bubbles and make some amazing art. We made rainbow cupcakes which were 
delicious and then turned our attention to painting with marbles!! We also made rain-
bows using just our hands and ended the week making some scary looking monsters 
using blow painting. Phew, what a week!! 

Stay tuned to hear all about our next great adventure!! Sarah, Team Leader 

AUTUMN HOLIDAY PROGRAM BOOKINGS ARE OPEN!- Book 14 days in advance to receive the lowest rate. 

 New booking terms: Great news! In response to parent feedback we are pleased to announce that our Holiday 
Program booking terms have now changed to provide greater flexibility for families. See Terms and Conditions on 
our website for further information. 
We have heaps of fun activities planned these school holidays and canôt wait for you to attend! 
Have fun with science experiments, participate in a bunch of craft activities with access to a plethora of art media, 
and get active with a variety of outdoor sports and team games. Join in on all this and more at Extendôs Autumn 
Holiday Program.   What's on next week: LUCK OF THE IRISH: Monday 13 March:What's on next week:  
LUCK OF THE IRISH 
Monday 13 March: PUPLIC HOLIDAY 
Tuesday 14 March: Good luck clover cookies and cricket 
Wednesday 15 March: Marshmallow Shamrock art and relay races 
Thursday 16 March: St. Patrick's Day slime and football 
Friday 17 March: 3D Over the rainbow craft and group games 
PARENT PORTAL: extend.com.au  


